

## **DRAFT MINUTES**

At a future meeting the council will consider the accuracy of these minutes so they may be subject to change. Please check the minutes of the next meeting to confirm whether or not they have been amended

### **Minutes of a the Tywardreath and Par Parish Council Meeting held on 6<sup>th</sup> December 2018 at the Par Running Track**

**Notes taken by Cllr Shroff and minutes written up later by the Parish Clerk**

**Present** Cllrs C Wildish (Chairman), Chamberlain, Page, Phillips, Scafton, Shroff, Taylor, Cllr A Wildish

**In attendance** Cornwall Councillor A Virr  
Inspector E Gard  
1 member of the public

#### **18/110 To receive and accept apologies for absence**

Cllr Rowse, Cllr Hughes

#### **18/111 Declaration of Interests**

1. Pecuniary – None
2. Non Registerable – Cllr Scafton declared an interest in ‘Resolutions from Councillors’
3. Dispensations – Cllr Hughes has been granted a dispensation by the Parish Clerk in any matters pertaining to allotments, effective until 2021

**Inspector Gard** reported 8 years ago Police cuts were implemented causing 1000 staff to be cut. He had 10 people to cover 15 Parish Councils so it was not easy to attend meetings. He wrote letters 2 years ago to try and implement a representative would be at Parish Meeting for their AGM but this was not possible because of resources.

Recording of crimes had changed due to the poor review the police had had but all crimes which are being shown now some of them are historic. He claimed monthly statistics could be old. There will be no routine figures for Parish Councils as he cannot resource it. Anti-Terrorist, Domestic abuse, vulnerable people are priority but they will look at crime figures in the area if there is evidence that crime has gone up. Cuts will be ongoing over the next 2 years but figures given are not accurate because of the inclusion of historic data. He stressed to request a visit to a Parish council meeting and his staff would try and attend, he also stressed to sign up for text messaging service. He also said he will send contact information for people to contact him, and he reiterated his staff get abuse so it is a difficult situation.

DS fully appreciated and in no way was he being critical but not to be able to rely on the figures because of historic data he found very worrying. DS proposed to discuss this at the next PCC meeting. Inspector Gard replied shop lifting was down for the area as was burglaries, Domestic abuse was High significance, in his opinion they will reinvest in Neighbourhood policy

Councillor Wildish thanked him for attending.

**18/112 Public Questions**

The member of the public was concerned that parking was going to be taken away from Tywardreath but Councillor reassured him residents would be consulted but the meeting which was held in the village was to discuss speeding and trying to get a 20 mph through the village.

**18/113 To approve the minutes of the Meeting held on 1<sup>st</sup> November 2018**

Cllr Scrafton proposed, Cllr Taylor seconded and it was RESOLVED that the minutes be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.

**18/114 Matters arising from the minutes not on the Agenda – for report only**

Cllr Taylor reported that at a meeting on 23<sup>rd</sup> October the risk assessment had been reviewed and had been sent to flood wardens for comment.

**18/115 To receive the Cornwall Councillors Reports**

**Cllr Rowse** – no report

**Cllr Giles** – no report

**Cllr Virr reported**

Fowey Hospital

I have spoken with Phil Confue, the Chief Executive Officer of CPFT, and have had confirmation that they are developing the business case further and seeking their board's approval. I will chase up the public consultation by NHS Kernow, which has yet to start.

Vine Place

I have corresponded several times with Cornwall Council to chase up the devolution of Vine Place and to request that the Parish Council can proceed with the improvement works. I await a positive response.

Bus Shelter

I have had confirmation that Cornwall Council have approved the costs of the repair and intend to be on site in February. They have not made any material progress with identifying the assailant.

Traffic Calming Tywardreath

I met with other Par & Tywardreath Parish Councillors and Rachael Tatlow from Cormac to discuss the speeding concerns within the parish. Possible solutions were discussed including the introduction of a 20mph zone, moving the parking areas to slow traffic, improved signage on entering from Tywardreath Hill and slowing vehicles at the junction of Church Street and Tehidy Road. I requested any documents detailing the evidence base of the benefits of introducing a 20mph zone with or without additional speed reduction measures such as speed humps; when I received these I will share will Parish Councillors.

Brexit

Cornwall Council voted on a motion to raise concern to central government regarding the potential poor economic outcome following Brexit and raising concern over the current political impasse and the need for a people's vote should parliament be unable to resolve the stalemate. I supported this motion and it was carried by Cornwall Council

**18/116 To receive reports from Parish Council Representatives**

Imerys Liaison Cllr Phillips had attended the liaison group, Fowey and Tywardreath are now joined by the Eastern group, no update from Eco Bos but a public meeting will be held in 2019.

Par Beach Management Cllr Page reported Par Beach Management committee was trying to improve access over the next few months. Jolyon Sharpe gave a comprehensive plan and momentum had gathered since SS had joined the management meeting but it was slow and very frustrating. Cornwall Disability was aware of all the problems and liaising with SS.

**18/117 To receive and note any minutes from parish council committees**

Planning – minutes noted.

Environment – no report

Finance – no report

**18/118 Correspondence**

Correspondence had been electronically circulated to members and was 'left on the table' for Councillors attention.

**18/119 Accounts for Approval.**

Cllr Phillips proposed, Cllr Taylor seconded and it was RESOLVED that payment of accounts totalling £782.12 be approved.

Cllr Phillips reported that the Parish computer needed replacing as it was old and not fit for purpose, Cllr Srafton proposed, Cllr Taylor seconded and it was RESOLVED that tis expenditure should be approved in principle

Cllr Srafton left the meeting

**18/120 Resolutions from Councillors**

*Cllr Phillips tabled his resolution 'In order to maintain the vibrant heart of our community and its environs, it is essential that we resolve to give wholehearted support to Par Track Limited's offer to rehouse Par Library on their site. It is a significant and well-supported facility and will be more accessible with car parking.'* This was seconded by Cllr A Wildish and RESOLVED

Cllr Srafton returned to the meeting

**18/121 Neighbourhood Plan**

Cllr Page advised the neighbourhood plan questionnaire had been distributed throughout the parish

**18/122 Public Conveniences**

Cllr Page provided information about security lights for the toilets at Par beach, RC seconded by MP proposed, the amount was £551.74, CW asked for it to be presented to SV before anything was agreed.

Cllr Scrafton thinks it is to our disadvantage to sell the Hamblys Corner toilets. To be discussed at next PCC. Also Par Beach toilets to be discussed at next meeting.

**18/123 Vine Place Devolution**

Deferred.

**18/124 Councillors Email Contact Addresses**

Deferred

**18/125 Parish Councillors Reports**

- 1 RT reported Kernow Youth had acquired £197,000 on a grant from Reac and JR is going to finish off the orchard by supplying a gate hing communities £10,000to build capacity and £29,000 from Children in Need.
- 2 This would enable to continue for another 5 years but ongoing match funding had to keep going.
- 3 AW thanked all the people who attended the Polmear Orchard. SS read a Thank you from the residents which has been sent to PCC.
- 4 CW wanted a Media Policy on the agenda for the next meeting.
- 5 JP has been on a tree warden course
- 6 CW reported JR is to supply a gate for the orchard and some signage, and register the orchard as an asset.

**Date of Next Meeting** 3<sup>rd</sup> January 2019

**Meeting Closed** 8.30pm

.